TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES BOARD MEETING

MAY 17, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  6

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Minutes of April 19, 2011 with corrections was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 6 change “7 years” to “10 years”.  Remove “Schultz mentioned that info should also be included in the Fire Department report”.  Instead, “Schultz suggested that if the numbers could be done for one group they should be done for both”.  Motion by Schultz to approve the Minutes of May 5, 2011 Special Meeting, as prepared, was seconded and passed 5-0.
3. Correspondence, etc:  1. Because of paving to be done on Farrell Road, it is asked by the Road Commission and two neighboring Townships that Torch Lake Township consider paving (chip & tar) their portion of the road earlier than scheduled.  It has been agreed to do so.  2. Hazardous Waste pick up will be August 19, 2011 and will be held at the old Township Hall.  Mr. Collins stated he was more than happy to have it there, as it had already been scheduled.  3. Parker contacted Charter Cable asking whether they would be interested in adding cable where they don’t already have cable.  The reply was they would be willing to consider any area that had the potential for 30 hookups per mile.
4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.

5. Citizen Commentary:  Antrim County Sheriff Bean was present with the Year End report for 2010.  If any questions please call.  Marine patrol boats should be in the water by Memorial week-end.  There will be some security changes at the courthouse.  Only one entry door, on the north side, will be utilized and will have a metal detector in place.  Martel had questions of places you could or could not enter with a concealed weapon based on the state law.  The reply is that financial institutions do not allow a hand gun, concealed or not.  Government entities can rule individually.  Martel also asked how to handle if our EMS responded to a call to find the patient with a gun?  It is suggested call the sheriff. He then asked if there had been any problems with the new ATV law.  None at all.  Parker asked if there were any new deputies in our area that may be interested in the Constable position.  No, there are not, however, the sheriff will look into any deputies interested in contracting a few hours for the township.

6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson asked to withhold Expenditures, Zoning Report and EMS report for discussion.  1. Payroll report for May 3rd and May 16th were accidentally omitted.  They will be included in next month’s report.  2. The question with the Zoning Administrator’s report is in reference to the status of the property on 2347 N. W. Torch Lake Drive with the portico.  The Zoning Administrator has issued a permit so he can install a portico to tie the two buildings together.  What is the status of the definition of connecting two homes into one home? Tomlinson asked how the assessor would view this in terms of a homestead exemption.  Parker has asked the assessor to drive over and take a look.  3.  On the EMS report, can we add a column showing when there is an ALS intercept with North Flight or other agency?  With no further questions, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve Consent Agenda is seconded and passed 5-0.
7. 1.  Martel had nothing to report from the County Planning Commission.  From the ZBA, there was an appeal to add a storage building.  Because it was on a small slope in a Critical Dune area, approval from DEQ was denied.  To locate the building elsewhere required a variance, which the owner does not want.  Greg McMaster was called and he came to see the situation.  We thought it significant that he was interested in a local problem.  2.  Tomlinson reported Mike Collins is going to come in for a Special Use permit for a yoga studio.  Hopefully, our Village Zoning will be done so he won’t need Special Use permits for anything else he wants to do.  A-Ga-Ming had asked for a rezoning to a PUD but withdrew their request due to lack of necessary acreage.  So they should not be allowed to have outdoor tent activities this summer because they won’t meet the Zoning Ordinance.  The PC continues work on Site Plan Review and Village Zoning.
8. Discussion/Possible Action:

A.  FYI, COLI is setting up to provide off-site back up service.  The cost would be competitive with other providers.  We don’t have a fire-proof area to store our data.  We might be interested.

B.  Parker phoned 7 companies to submit bids for Cemetery fencing.  Four were received but only 2 of the 4 actually looked at the cemetery.  Tomlinson stated we have $75,000 in Cemetery Fund, most of it retained for perpetual care.  Schultz’ research showed we have approximately $32,640 in interest, which can be spent on maintaining the cemetery.  If we subtract the $2000 we previously spent on the mower, it leaves us with useable interest of approximately $30,000.
C.  We need to know where the property line is in the Day Park.  People are throwing debris over the fence.  We’re not sure where the line is.  We should have it surveyed and mark the drain field as well.  Windiate is interested in looking into upgrades we could make at the Day Park playground area.  Parker will make calls to our Rec Planner, etc. 
D.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve the recommendation of EMS director to hire Adam Grammer, subject to background check, licensing and standard procedures was seconded and passed 5-0.
9.   Board Commentary:  1. Tomlinson is asking for finalized copy of the Hardship Waiver policy.  Also, in the minutes of May 5, 2011, item 2B, the vote shows 4-1, but no name given of nay vote.  Windiate replied that she was the nay vote.  Motion by Tomlinson to create a township policy that minutes will henceforth reflect how the Board votes on all issues was seconded and passed 4-1, with Schultz casting the nay vote.  Martel had been talking to Wally Juall, who wondered if the Township was ready for any kind of emergency?  He and Martel went to the Antrim County Office of Emergency Management meeting, which he found quite interesting.  He wonders if there would be any interest in forming a Community Emergency Response Team.  Also, Grant money was received from the Tribe for 911 emergency signs.  They are free from the County and applications are available in our Township office.  He will be promoting this at the association meetings memorial week-end.  
10. Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow commented that the community is “well-marked” and should be commended.

11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:34 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
